LYLA Board Meeting

10-06-09

Londonderry Leach Library

In attendance: Chris Hastings, Todd Bedell, Sean Murphy, Kevin Derhak, Bob McGrath, Deb Lewis, Abigail McCune, Karen Wasserman, Bruce Kenison, Jerome Mackesy, Elaine Weidner

New Business/ President’s Report: Kevin

Kevin motioned the meeting to start and seconded by Bob. First was making sure we had a quorum to vote on the open board positions. 

Motion made to vote in Janet Piazza-Hennessey for IT Coordinator. Seconded by Deb.

Motion made to vote in Frances Kenison as the Girls scheduler. Seconded by Elaine.

Motion made to vote in Karen Wasserman as the Boys scheduler. Seconded by Elaine.

Motion made to vote in Abigail McCune as the Membership Coordinator. Seconded by Bob. 

Motion made to vote in Chris Hastings as the Boys Coordinator. Seconded by Sean.

Above motions passed by all.
Couple changes in current board positions: Jerome Mackesy will be the Field Coordinator, Bruce Kenison will be the Equipment Coordinator and Elaine Weidner will be the Secretary.

Meeting times will move to a 7 PM start to allow everyone more time to get to meetings.

Al Sproul Award- Motion made to present to Beth DiSessa for her long time volunteering commitment to the LYLA organization. We need to invite her to the next meeting. Kevin will get the plaque, Debbie will get the card and gift card. Seconded by Todd, passed by all.
There will be a Field Cert. for Level 1 coaches 11/15 at Hollis-Brookline from 8-4:30. The $65 fee will be paid by LYLA for any LYLA coach that would like to attend. There is also an online cert that needs to be completed with US Lacrosse.

Vice President’s Report: Bob

The state is looking to fill their open board positions if anyone is interested.

Marc Auger will be working on the coaching side with training. Gary had worked on getting more kids into the program so this is a new direction for the state.

3/6/10 there will be a Field Cert level 1 in Dover.

January 2010 there will be a ref clinic in Londonderry.

U.S Lacrosse has not set an age for refs.

The state refs have set the minimum age at 13 years to ref U9’s.

Kids need to play for the town where they go to school.

***Kevin- please send field dimensions for U9 field to Chris and Jerome

U9 girls will be voted on for scheduling for this upcoming season. U9 boys started last season.

Send Bob any rule changes you would like to see.

Finance Report: Deb
Have not received any payment from the fundraiser with Modell’s.

$64 late credit card payment

Suggestion made by Todd to put some money into a short term CD

Girl’s Coordinator Report: Todd

Would like to see indoor time, scrimmage time during the indoor.

Indoor times will be Tuesdays from 5-9 Field 1 and 7-9 on Field 2. Need to try to drop the 5-6 PM time and add onto the back end of one of the fields instead. (this is for boys and girls at Sportszone)

Indoor clinic will start 1/19/2010 and end 3/16/2010

3/22/2010 is the start of outdoor

U15 girls will have a team in the Tomahawk league

Brad wants a U11 girls team in an indoor league too.

Discussion around pricing: Tomahawks is per person price vs. Sportsplex is a team price.

Tomahawks league is on Sunday mornings and Sportsplex is on Saturday mornings.

A lot of returning coaches for boys and girls.

Boys Coordinator Report: Chris

Chris and Sean will get together to put together a face-off  and goalie clinic. Possibly 2 face off clinics?

Look into a defensive and offensive clinic?

Todd- what type of girls clinic is needed?

Target March and beginning of January for face-off clinics. Don’t want them too early that the kids forget what they learned.

First session for Tomahawks is in November with second session in January. 7 wk sessions. U11B, U13B, U15B and U15G will have teams.

New Business: Kevin

Sheet given to Abigail with list of responsibilities of the membership coordinator. Abigail will need some help.

Discussed a need for a used storage container. Motion made and seconded to have Bruce get more information/ costs on a container and 2 job/lock boxes. Passed by all for more review. Bob found we could get one for $2000 delivered to Londonderry. Where will it be place- West Rd? Middle School?

The (2) job/lock boxes would be for cones/flags etc. during the season and locked at the Middle and High School areas

This will give everyone better accessibility to equipment.

Possible Field for our use behind the HS track. Need to create a letter to formally give to the Recreation committee with our intent to monetarily take care of that field for LYLA’s use, much like Londonderry United does at the West Rd. fields

2010 end of year tournament is being put out to bid by the state. Unknown whether or not Londonderry will hold it again.

State is staying age based instead of grade based. Two other towns tried grade but have gone back to age since they were at a disadvantage without all towns on the program.

Member-at-Large: Sean

Check the NHYLA site for referee clinics.

December Tues/ Thurs at Plymouth State

Londonderry 1/20,1/27,2/3,2/10 from 6:30-9 will be a ref clinic---must be 13 and need to attend all dates to receive the training.

Recert for refs will be in March on a Sunday 

Motion made by Kevin to adjourn the meeting at 7:58 PM. Motion seconded by Bob. Passed by all.

Respectfully submitted by Elaine Weidner, Secretary.

